JULY NEWS 2008

HI ALL, JUST A QUICK NOTE TO LET EVERYONE KNOW WHAT HAS BEEN HAPPENING OF LATE WITH THE FORREST HORSE RIDING CLUB.  

ROUNDYARD/ HOLDING YARDS:

OUR ROUNDYARD IS COMPLETE AND FOOTINGS ARE SPREAD. IT LOOKS FABULOUS AND IS READY TO USE AS A PEN FOR LITTLE RIDERS OR AS A TRAINING FACILITY FOR THOSE NATURAL HORSEMANSHIP MEMBERS. 

THE HOLDING YARDS ARE WAITING FOR CHAINS TO BE ATTACHED, SIMON MOONEY HAS BEEN CONTACTED REGARDING THIS AND WE HOPE TO HAVE IT COMPLETED SOONER RATHER THAN LATER.

TREE TRIMMING:

LAURA AND IAN SPENT MANY HOURS TRIMMING OUR OVERHANGING BRANCHES AND REMOVING THE DEBRIS THIS MONTH. A MASSIVE THANKS TO PARKS VIC FORREST OFFICE FOR ALLOWING THIS TO HAPPEN AND TO LAURA FOR VOLUNTEERING HER TIME TO GET THIS DONE.

WATER TANK:

WE ARE IN THE PROCESS OF GETTING THE FOOTINGS AND WATER TANK DOWN TO THE CLUB GROUNDS, COLAC WATER SUPPLY SPECIALISTS HAVE BEEN VERY GENEROUS TO OUR CLUB AND WE ARE GETTING A GREAT DEAL.  

TRAIL RIDES:

WE ARE USING THE ATHRA WEBSITE TO ADVERTISE OUR TRAIL RIDES, SO ANYONE WONDERING WHAT IS HAPPENING CAN LOOK ON THAT WEBSITE UNDER VIC CLUBS FORREST.  WE RIDE ON THE SECOND SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH AND HAVE BEEN FORTUNATE UP TO DATE THAT THE WEATHER HAS BEEN GOOD ON OUR RIDE DAYS.

DONATIONS OF GEAR:

WE ARE TRYING TO ORGANISE A BIT OF A SECOND HAND SHOP WITH HORSE GEAR AS AN ONGOING FUNDRAISER FOR THE CLUB.  WE ALREADY HAVE SOME GEAR DONATED BUT COULD USE MORE, SO IF ANYONE HAS ANY EXCESS GEAR LYING AROUND IN THEIR TACK ROOMS THAT THEY NO LONGER NEED, THE DONATIONS WOULD BE MUCH APPRECIATED.  WE ARE ALSO LOOKING FOR SOMEONE TO  ORGANISE THIS, IF YOU ARE INTERESTED PLEASE LET COMMITTEE KNOW.

ERIKA FROM SPORTHORSE SADDLERY IN COLAC HAS KINDLY DONATED SOME HELMETS TO OUR CLUB, SO IF YOU ARE IN THE MARKET FOR A NEW HELMET, COME AND SEE WHAT WE HAVE!

CONTACTS: LAURA TEHAN    SECRETARY

 Email: brumbylaura@hotmail.com
                         Tash Skurka            email: groundswel@bigpond.com
